
 

 

  
Dear Pastors and friends in the ministry,              
  
Happy Summer! 
We’re excited to share an update from the past 
two months. In short, we celebrated a 
wonderful Mother’s Day, graduation and 
semester-end at Vision School of Missions 
(VSM), had an incredible trip to China, and are 
now busy preparing for the World’s Cheapest 
Missions Trip and the upcoming semester. 
 
Happy Mother’s Day 
I’m so thankful for my mother and for the 
amazing mother Rebecca is.  It 
was a joy to celebrate Mother’s 
Day with Rebecca. I’m grateful 
that together we raised two 
incredible daughters, who are 
now loving, godly mothers 
themselves. 
 
Graduation and Semester Wrap-Up 
The first two weeks of May were full of activity 

as we wrapped up the 
school year and 
celebrated 
graduation. We are 
incredibly proud of 
the seven students 
and one intern who 

completed their training. Their hard work has 
paid off, and we now pray they will use their 
education to take the gospel to the nations. 
It was a strong finish to the year, and I’m 
grateful for the opportunity to teach and guide 
such a dedicated group 
of students. While the 
year had its challenges, 
it was also full of joy and 
spiritual growth. I look 
forward to seeing how 
the Lord continues to 
mold and use these servants for His glory. 

June and July 2025 
 
 
Trip to China 
In late May and early June, I had the privilege 
of taking four individuals to China. The trip 
was incredible. Each person witnessed the 
urgent need for the gospel, saw that church 
planting is possible, and felt the deep spiritual 
need of the Chinese people. God moved 
mightily—two of the four have committed to 
return long-term to serve in China! Please 
continue to pray for more laborers for this vast 
and needy harvest field. 
 
World’s Cheapest Missions Trip 
(WCMT) 
Coming up July 22–24, we’re hosting 
the WCMT—our largest one yet, with over 50 
people expected to attend! Please pray as we 
finalize preparations. Pray that God will be 
glorified, that hearts will be stirred for the lost, 
and that many will surrender their lives to take 
the gospel where Christ is not yet named. 
 
Praises and Prayer Requests 
Please join us in praising God and bringing 
these requests before Him: 

• Praise God for all our faithful partners in 
the ministry 

• Pray for the upcoming WCMT (July 22–
24) 

• Pray for more laborers for the harvest 
• Pray for new students at VSM 
• Pray for all those currently on 

deputation 
 
Thank you for your continued prayers and 
support. We are so grateful to partner with you 
to reach the world with the gospel.  
 

Sincerely in Christ, 
Ty and Rebecca Pepperdine 
 


